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Meeting the needs of  

The Villages community  

Residents is our  

primary objective. 
 

 

PURPOSE 

To provide and preserve 

the lifestyle of Floridaõs 

Friendliest Hometown. 
 

 

VISION 

To be respected as the 

most responsive  

and responsible 

Community Development 

District. 
 

 

MISSION 

To provide responsible 

and accountable  

public service that  

enhances and sustains 

our community. 
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OUR CORE VALUES 
Hard Work  

Hospitality                   

Creativity 

Stewardship 

October 2016 Employee Newsletter  

Get Ready!  
 The District will soon be using our new On Line Application System: 

 
 

What is NEOGOV? 
Described as a cloud-based, Human Resources site, NeoGov basically covers recruiting, performance, evalua-
tions, appraisals and much more. NeoGov is among the fastest growing on-demand workforce management 
companies for the Public Sector. They have been recognized by Inc 500/5000, Deloitte Fast 500, the LA Busi-
ness Journal, and many others and is now noted as the market and technology leader in on-demand workforce 
magazine for the Public Sector.  
 

This new program will help automate the Districtsô entire hiring and selection process from Requisition to Hire.  
This program is also tailored to help improve position Requisition approval, automatic minimum qualification 
screening and much more! 
 

How will it benefit the District? 
The District will now be able to become more strategic in our Recruitment & Selection processes making selec-
tion and hiring more efficient.  Job postings and descriptions will be posted on our website which will allow the 
applicant to view full details of each position, including a full job description, benefit summary and salaries.  This 
program will also help  the District 
 

¶ Automate our application process from start to finish by reducing paper, staff hours, and traffic flow.   
¶ Instead of long drawn out processes, HR will be able to work individually with each department to have a 

better recruitment and faster selection process. 
¶ We will be able to increase the applicant base for each position 
¶ Hiring managers will be able to pull applicants right away after a posting closes instead of waiting the mini-

mum 3-5 days for applications to be recorded and scanned. 
¶ Hiring Managers will be able to quickly screen applicants for minimum qualifications and skills needed to 

perform each position. 
 

This new program will even help improve Applicant satisfaction by allowing them to 
¶ Apply at any time from any computer 
¶ Enroll  for job interest cards (similar to our current e-notifications) 

 

Itôs a Win Win for all involved! 
 

We are excited to bring this new program to our Community paving the way for a better Recruitment process. 
More information to follow as we get closer to implementation.  
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Where were you born & raised and went to school?  I was born and raised in 
West Palm Beach, Florida.   What was special about where you were from?   It 
was Summer year around and the beaches were only minutes away.  Tell us 
about your family, people (including pets!) in your lifeé My husband is a law 
enforcement officer, my beautiful daughter graduated from high school last year 
and my boys are 8 and 9 years old.  My boys are students at The Villages Charter 
School and they love sports.  We recently adopted a five year old Golden Retriev-
er named Loki.  Hobbies?  I love to read.  Favorite Activities? I enjoy playing 
board games with my kids and watching them play sports.  Who has been the 
most influential person in your life and why?  My husband, heôs awesome 
inside and out.  Whatõs the best advice you ever received?  ñBe who you are 
and say what you feel,  because those who mind donôt matter, and those who 
matter donôt mind.ò - Bernard M. Baruch.  What is the career & training path 
that led you to the District?  My previous careers were in large organizations so 
naturally the District appealed with itôs various departments and opportunity for 
growth and change within the organization.     What is your favorite aspect of 
working for the District?  My co-workers and how much fun we have as team! 
Itôs a joy working with people who are all in various stages of life from young professionals to retirement age, we all sup-
port each other.    

Melanie Sarakinis ~ Recreation ~  Staff Coordinator 

Where were you born & raised and went to school?  I was born in Chicago, and I grew up in Manistee, Michigan.   What was special about 
where you were from?  Manistee was a great place to grow up. A place where you could walk to most places in town and people didnôt feel the 
need to lock their doors.  It was six or eight blocks to Lake Michigan and less than that to the Manistee River if we wanted to go fishing. Tell us 
about your family, people (including pets!) in your lifeé  My wife Nancy and I have a blended family with her two daughters and my two sons.  

Between us, we have nine grandchildren. We have an African Grey Parrot named Jessie.  We 
were thrilled when we first taught her to say something.  Now, there are times when we wish 
she would just shut up.   Hobbies? Favorite Activities?  Reloading and Target Shooting.   
Who has been the most influential person in your life and why?  My father, who taught 
me more things than I can list, including the answer to the following question.   Whatõs the 
best advice you ever received?  Just because youôve never done it before, doesnôt mean 
that you canôt do it.  What is the career & training path that led you to the District?  After 
high school,  I enlisted in the US Navy and served as an electronic technician aboard the USS 
Robert K. Huntington DD781, also known as the Bouncing Bobby K.  I attended Sauk Valley 
Community College and Loyola University in Chicago on the GI Bill.  In 2002, I retired from 
Baxter Healthcare after 25 years.  After two years I found that retirement did not agree with 
me so I went to work for Community Watch and spent nine years in different positions.  I think 
I now have the best job in the district as a Deed Compliance Officer with Community Stand-
ards!  Can you tell us about your day-to-day responsibilities?  In Community Standards, 
we respond when people voice a concern about a possible deed violation at a specific ad-
dress in The Villages.  If we confirm that a violation exists, we work with those involved to 
bring the property into compliance.  What is your favorite aspect of working for the Dis-

trict?   I believe that I have never worked with a more positive, cohesive group of people than my co-workers in Community Standards.  Everyone 
seems to enjoy what they are doing and are quick to offer help should anyone need it.  What is the most interesting thing you have ever 
seen?  The rescue of 21 survivors from the ñafterò section of a tanker that broke in half off of Cape Hatteras in fifty foot ground swells.  

 Dudley Dye ~ Community Standards ~ Deed Compliance Officer 

IN THE SPOTLIGHTé 

My favoritesé Movie: Wedding Crashers é Television Show: Friends ... Sports Team:  The Miami Heat é Vacation Spot:  St. Lucia, Caribbean 
é RestaurantéOutback é Food: Pizza é  Desserté Brownies 

My favorites: Goodfellas... Television Show: Breaking Badé Sports Team: Chicago Bears é  
Vacation Spot: Bare boating in the Virgin Islands ...  

Restaurant: Texas Roadhouse é Food: Corned Beef and Cabbage é  
Dessert: Hot Apple Pie with a scoop of French Vanilla Ice Cream  
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DID YOU KNOW?  

è--D L O K N X D D R N M 

S G D L N U Dè-- 

 
 
 
 
 

 

Community Watch 

§ Shirley Brooke from Dispatcher Substitute to Gate Attendant 

§ Charles Camenish from Gate Attendant Substitute to Gate 
Attendant 

§ Richard Magan from Gate Attendant to Patrol Driver 

§ Carolyn Page from Gate Operations Substitute to Gate Opera-
tions Attendant 

§ Edward Woods from Gate Attendant Substitute to Gate At-
tendant  

 
Customer Service 

§ Katie Evans from Finance Billing & Collection Technician to 
Customer Service Department Customer Service Representa-
tive 

 
Finance  

§ Cheryl Horgan from Records Specialist to Accounting Clerk 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Community Watch 

Martha Dennis            
 

Finance                          

Verna Bronersky               Jackie Goins 
                  

 Recreation 

Patricia Adams          Deborah Aery          Elizabeth Andrews 
Glenn Bateman          Michael Bronersky          Marilyn Castelli  

Brenda Farley          Jeff Friedman          Billy Hames 
Anna Marchitelli          Shari Munro          John Myers 

Thomas Nugent          Richard Rosall           
Kenneth Sherfinski          Reid Ward 

New Hires!  

DISTRICT OFFICE CLOSURES 
 

The District Customer Service Center and all 
Administrative Offices will be closed on Friday, 
November 11, 2016 in observance of Veterans 
Day.  The offices will resume normal business 
hours on 
Monday, 
November 
14, 2016 

October is Breast Cancer Awareness Month! 
In an effort of support to those fighting and/or  

searching for a cure for this form of cancer,  

as well as all other forms of cancer, 

The District will be hosting a ñWear PINK Dayò 

on Friday, October 21, 2016.   

GOVERNMENT DAY 
 

ñ Your Local Governments in Actioné 
working to serve your hometown!ò 

 

The Districtôs annual Government Day will be held on 
Saturday, November 5, 2016 at the Eisenhower Regional 
Recreation Center from 10:00 a.m. until 1:00 p.m.  
Government Day offers both residents and District Staff the 
opportunity to not only gain more knowledge about the Village Community Development 
Districts, but also familiarize themselves with other state, local and federal government 
agencies in Sumter, Marion and Lake counties. 
 

DISTRICT FINANCE PHOTO CONTEST 
 

District Finance is hosting an employee photo contest for the covers of the 
Fiscal Year 2015-2016 Audited Financial Statements.  All employees, full 
and part-time staff, are invited to enter the 2016 Photo Contest. 
 
There are fifteen (15) separate photo contests, one each for District-
owned properties within Village Center, Sumter Landing, Brownwood, 
North Sumter County Utility Dependent District, and Districts 1 through 11.  

The winning photograph for each district will be placed on the cover of that Audited Financial 
Statement for fiscal year 2015-2016, to be published in February 2017. The contest ends at 5:00 
p.m. Eastern Time on October 28, 2016. The VCDD reserves the right to adjust any deadlines.  
 

Complete details were emailed out to all District Staff members. 
 

Please refer questions to Sarah Koser at:  Sarah.Koser@districtgov.org  

 



 4 

 

Fire Safety and Prevention Week 
 

Each year, fires cause numerous deaths and millions of dollars in loss of property. Communities must have a good fire prevention program 
as well as a well-trained and well-equipped fire department. About half of all fires are caused by carelessness or lack of common sense. One 

out of ten is caused by cigarettes, matches, or other smoking materials. 

Public education has brought great improvement in fire prevention in the United States and Canada. Many people have learned to take pre-
cautions against fire. Boys and girls in schools practice fire drills and learn how to prevent fires. They bring that information home to their 

parents. Each year, the President of the United States sets aside a week in October as Fire Prevention Week. 

Each person is urged to examine his own home, both inside and out, and to make it safe from fire.  

                        

  
 

 
 
 
 

October 9 - 15 Is Fire Prevention Week  

Now is a great time to conduct a òSafety Checkó of your familyõs home!  

LAUNDRY ROOM 
There is no lint build-up inside the dryer or its exhaust duct, and the area 
behind the dryer is lint-free  
Foil or plastic accordion-type ducting material has been replaced with rigid or 

GARAGE 
Oily rags are in air-tight containers and away from heat sources  
Trash is not stored in the garage  
There is no pull-down stair access to garage attic space that is linked to the 
main house  
Door leading from the garage to the house is solid, has a threshold to block 
fire from traveling to the house, and weather stripping to prevent carbon 
monoxide fumes from passing through  
Garage is clear of accumulated junk that can facilitate fire  
Gasoline is stored away from ignition sources like heat, sparks, and flames 
and in containers with approved labels.  

MAIN HOUSE 
Has a working smoke detector  
Cooking surfaces are clean of grease and food build-up  
Gas appliance vents are blocked by sheet metal  
Towels, curtains, plastic utensils, and pot holders are stored away from hot 
surfaces  
Cookies and other kid-friendly snacks are not stored above the stove  
Kitchen has a working fire extinguisher  
Closet lights have covers (not just a bare bulb)  
Light bulbs meet the recommended wattage of each fixture  
Incandescent lights are not exposed, do not have a shade closer than 12 
inches, and are at least 12 inches from combustibles  
Furniture meets updated recommendations for fire-resistant upholstery  
Fireplace has a screen, surrounding area is clear of debris, and flue is clear 
of obstructions  
Chimney is cleaned annually  
Chimney has fire-stop of gypsum board or fire-code gypsum board at each 
floor penetration  
Metal vent areas around chimney are blocked by sheet metal  
Electric cords don't run under carpets and are not pressed against a wall  
Extension cords and outlets are not overloaded (powering too many devices) 
Each bedroom and hallway has a working smoke detector  
Portable heaters or other heat-producing appliances are three feet from beds 
and other flammable materials, such as curtains  
Electric blankets are UL-approved, with cords in solid condition  
There is a working fire extinguisher   

BASICS 
Do you have and does everyone know the escape plan from each room 
Do you have a meeting place   

According to the U.S. Fire Administration (USFA), 
smoke detectors should be tested at least once a 
month and batteries should be replaced at least twice a 
year.  

 

Consider Planning Aheadé We turn our clocks back 
the first Sunday in November. If you purchase batter-
ies now to change in your smoke detectors when we 
turn our clocks back, youôll be all set!  

Replace or service an extinguisher right away if itôs 
been used or if you notice any of the following: 

¶ The hose or nozzle is cracked, ripped, or blocked with debris. 

¶ The locking pin on the handle is missing or unsealed. 

¶ The handle is wobbly or broken. 

¶ The inspection sticker or hang tag, with a record  

        of check-ups and maintenance, is missing. 

Sources:  
www.thisoldhouse.com/é/firesafety 

www.apples4theteacher.com/holidays/fire-safety 

Do a home fire safety inspection!  
Set aside about 30 minutes to inspect your home.  
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 1  Laura  Agosto Recreation 

1  Henry L. Berg Recreation 

2  William E. Cole Community Watch 

2  David E. Parris Community Watch 

2  Lawrence J. Putz Recreation 

3  John A. Bellante Recreation 

3  Raymond  Devlin Recreation 

3  Elizabeth J. McGrath Finance 

3  William J. Tschantz Recreation 

4  Donald  Laranjo Community Watch 

4  Rohan K. Whyte Administration 

5 Joseph Rudd Recreation 

5  Fredric  Springer Community Watch 

5  Katherine R. Trulli Recreation 

5  John S. White Recreation 

6  Barbara  Bregman Recreation 

6  Miguel J. Garcia Recreation 

7  Jeffrey B. Day Public Safety 

7  William  Easton Community Watch 

7  Lawrence H. Gerszewski Recreation 

7  Donna J. Palumbo Community Watch 

7  Gary D. Pearce Community Watch 

7  Alan  Waldman Community Watch 

7  Tracy E. Whitten Recreation 

8  Richard J. Allain Community Watch 

8  Diane B. Tucker Administration 

8  Susan F. Webster Recreation 

9  Dawna L. Dean Recreation 

9  Rocky S. Hartman Public Safety 

10  Meri  Lynn Recreation 

11  Bridget A. Chianese Finance 

11  Michael S. Hartlein Community Watch 

12  Randall  Edgar Community Watch 

12  Richard K. Magan Community Watch 

12  Joseph N. Reyda Recreation 

12  Wesley S. Roe Public Safety 

12  Carolyn  Wescoe Recreation 

13  Louise  Tripi Recreation 

14  Timothy L. Bartz Recreation 

14  Balsina A. Fischer Community Watch 

14  Dale L. Kelsheimer Recreation 

15  Frank  Antonuccio Community Watch 

15  Pretsel  Cromer Community Watch 

15  Thomas  Parsons Recreation 

15  Christopher B. Roberts Public Safety 

15  Kathleen  Wilhelm Community Watch 

16  Emily D. Guarneri Recreation 

16  Nichole L. Leonardi Public Safety 

17  Jacquelyn L. Estes Community Watch 

17  Frederick J. Hellmig Community Watch 

17  Leona E. Pena Community Watch 

18  Nadia M. Krashefski Recreation 

18  Misty M. Morningstar-Twiss Public Safety 

19  Alvin  Falkenstein Community Watch 

19  James  Jerdonek Community Watch 

19  Jason R. Pascarella Recreation 

19  Margaret L. Twidale Recreation 

20  Barbara  Fogarty Community Watch 

20  Richard  Lipski Recreation 

21  Deborah G. Ballard Community Watch 

21  Diana S. Brey Recreation 

21  Earl M. Budd Community Watch 

21  Pamela  Cunningham Recreation 

21  Kathy C. DeLaney Community Watch 

22  Lonny A. Abramsky Community Watch 

22  James L. Michael Community Watch 

22  Carl T. Moore Community Watch 

22  Daniel  Pona Recreation 

23  Daniel  DiFranco Community Watch 

23  James  Kattman Community Watch 

23  Hugo H. Muller Public Safety 

23  Terry L. Waller Community Watch 

25  Jeanette M. Bottaro-Hodge Recreation 

25  Anne M. Sanders Recreation 

25  Pamela  Whitfield Recreation 

26  Michael A. Farrar Recreation 

26  Scott P. Hondzinski Recreation 

26  Lena  Maurizzio Recreation 

26  Stephen  Rabbito Recreation 

27  Bruce L. Grisham Recreation 

28  Margo L. Oxbrough Community Watch 

28  Michael R. Vasilko Community Watch 

29  Thomas H. Glass Recreation 

29  Kenneth F. Pasiewicz Community Watch 

29  William E. Whitaker Public Safety 

30  Barbara J. Andrews Recreation 

 


